
BOARD OF RADIOLOGIC TECHNOLOGY 
Secretary of State, Office of Professional Regulation 

City Center at 89 Main Street, 3rd Floor, Montpelier, VT  
 

MEETING DATE: April 21, 2015 
 

TIME: 10:00 A.M. 
 

Minutes 
 
Members and Staff Present: Jane Alsofrom, Donna Holbrook, Brian Bidwell Carla White, 
Members Absent: Linda Retchin, and Joshua Nickerson, Gabriel Gilman, OPR General Counsel; 
Peter Comart, Licensing Administrator, Public Members Present:  Marleen Moore, Christin 
Young, Ken Allen, Littia Mann 
 
1.  Called to order at 10:07 a.m.  
 
2. Approved February 17, 2015 minutes  
 
3.  Public Comment: none 
 
4. Discussion Items 
 

a. PET/CT – Open Forum 
 

The Board and public guests discussed a number of the PET/CT operational, certification 
and public risk issues.  At the conclusion, a motion was made and seconded, to have 
Gabe Gillman draft rule changes that would limit the operation of the CT portion of the 
PET/CT scan, for non-CT licensed operators, to use for the purpose of attenuation 
correction only.  Motion passed.  Jane Alsofrom made a motion that NMT’s would have 
one year from the date the regulations go into effect to obtain certification from AART or 
NMTC (provided both are approved by the Board).  Motion passed.  The Board discussed 
some language changes for the statutes (§ 2821) which Jane will forward to Gabe Gilman 
for consideration. 

 
5.  Other Business  
 

a. Letter from Dr. Koller 
 
The Board discussed Dr. Koller’s letter and requested that Gabe Gilman contact him. 

 
b. The Board said good-bye to long-term member Carla White, who has served on the 

Board since May 7, 2004.  Everyone thanked Carla for her years of dedicated service. 
 

6.  FYI  
 
7.  Adjourn 12:40 p.m. 
 
Next Meeting: July 15, 2015 at 10:00 a.m.  


